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Stilre of
Ralcontiam

What's Happening at Council
by Councillor Ted Owen.

Cr. Ted Owen.
Upper Beaconsfield Road.
Officer, 3809
(059) 432374

At the last Council meeting.
Council completed it's review
of Riding boundaries in ac-
cordance with the require-
ment of Section 220 of the
Local Government Act 1989.

The new proposal to alter
riding boundaries ' caused by
changes in population figures.'
has been approved by Council
and advertised in local news-
papers calling for public com-
ment. As only one submis-
sion was received which caused
only minor variation of Bea-
con Hills Riding boundaries,
the proposal has been submit-
ted to the Minister for Local
Government.

It is hoped that as the changes
are of a minor nature a spill of
councillors won't be neces-
sary.

The new boundaries for Bea-
con Hills Riding will alter
from Cardiiiia Road and
Thewlis Road to the Toomuc
Creek as a boundary with
minor variation at Hein road.
This change will increase
Beacon Hills Riding popula-
tion by about 110 people.

In the near future the follow-
ing works for Beaconsfield
township will commence, these
are :

- Minor widening and asphalt
re-surfacing of roadway un-
der railway viaduct linking
Beaconsfield Avenue to Sol-
diers road.

Sealing the entrance and
front car park of the
Beaconsfield Scout Hall and
Communitv Centre.

BEACONSFIELD
FIRE BRIGADE
50 YEARS OLD

The Beaconsfield Fire Bri-
gade was established on 3rd
April 1944. This followed
horrendous fires, the most
disasterous occurmg in 1939.

The Brigade's first Captain
was W. Johnson. The equip-
ment was limited to a trailer
unit, a long way from todays
state of the art trucks.

Members at that time include
local identities Ossie
Williams. Jim Parkes and life
member Bruce Adamson.

As the brigade grew, the
C.F.A. supplied an Austin
Thames tanker fire truck. It
served the brigade well until
replaced in 1990 by an Inter-
national Series C1300. the
Brigades first 4WD unit. This
unit saw manv years service

being replaced in 1985 by the
present vehicle.

The fire station in the early
forties to 1970 consisted of an
old army hut transferred from
Morwell. It was successfully
moved in 1969 to make way
for the present station. It still
serves the brigade as a meet-
ing and function room.

The Brigade is fully staffed by
volunteers who provide a 24hr.
365 days a year service to the
community.

Since 1978 the brigade has
had 2 tankers, the current
vehicle an ISUZU Dual Cab is
computerised, owned by the
brigade and would take some
where near $70,000 to re-
place.

Cont. on Page 21

BEACONSFIELD TENNIS
CLUB 25TH. ANNIVERSARY

The Beaconsfield Tennis Club
is celebrat ing its 25th
Anniversary.On June 28th
they have planned a Presen-
tation Night. On page 20 of

this edition of the Beaconsfield
Banner we include some of
the clubs history that has
been recorded by Robert Trot-
ter the club historian.

NEXT PUBLIC MEETING
7.30pm. Wednesday 23rd February

at Beaconsfield Community Centre.

Beaconsfield Ave. Beaconsfield

Topics for the evening :-

Council By Laws

Plans for Clean Up Australia on Sunday.
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Beaconsfield Meat Supply
23 Wood St. Beaconsfield 3807

Contact Rocky on 707 1163

SPiT
HIRE

AVAILABLE

FREE HOME
DELIVERIES

DAILY SPECIALS
CATERING AVAILABLE

7071163

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY
- SUNDAY 6th MARCH 1994

Already the advertisements
are on television to promote
this national clean up day.

The Primary School is plan-
ning its own clean up activi-
ties on Friday March 4th.
Parents will be invited to par-
ticipate also. There will be
environmental awareness ac-
tivities for the children. Pho-
tographs will be taken to
record the days events.

The Beaconsfield Progress
Association has been ap-
proached to organise clean up
teams. It is envisaged that
groups like the Scouts. Tennis
Club, Cricket Club and others
can independently clean up
their own areas. Rubbish
collection bags may be ob-
tained from the Shire Council
and Council will do a bulk
rubbish pick up. probably from

a central point on the Monday
7th March.

If anyone asks where can they
collect rubbish from, the an-
swer is that it's everywhere.'
In Beaconsfield however, the
main areas to clean up will
include Kenilworth Ave..
Emerald Road through to
Payne Road, the Recreation
Reserve and from the SEC to
the station.

It is important that
Beaconsfield participates in
some way and anyone with
good constructive ideas may
contact the Progress Associa-
tion or bring these ideas along
to the next Public Meeting on
Wednesday 23rd February
when clean up Australia day
will be discussed.

LOCAL ACHIEVER

Darren Ott Volunteer
Fireman
Darren came to Beaconsfield
in 1972 and went to
Beaconsfield Kindergarten
and Primary School then to
Berwick High.

At the age of 15 he moved on
to working as an apprentice
Boilermaker in Comeng at
Dandenong.

Finishing that he went and
travelled Europe for 5 1/2
months. He came home again
before setting off up North to
work on a cattle station.

Now back home again he has
started his own business in

portable Saw Milling by the
name of West Gipp Milling.
Darren saws your tress on
your property for your own
use as building material or as
you require.

If you need any information
on what he can do . give him
a call on 796 1875.

Darren volunteered to assist
with the bushfires in N.S.W.
Since returning he has re-
ceived a letter from Jeff
Kennett thanking him for his
service. An extract from that
letter best sums up Darren's
commitment to firefighting.

" As a community we would be
gi-ea.tly disadvantaged with-
out our volunteers. As a
nation we are strengthened
when one community can of-
fer assistance to another in
tunes of need. Your prepared-
ness to volunteer, often at
great persona/ risk, to assist
our neighbours in NSW was
very much appreciated by those
in NSW and Victoria."

Well done and thanks Darren.

BEACONSFIELD TO BE REPRESENTED
IN YAKKERBOO QUEST.

Long time Beaconsfield resi-
dent Melissa Perks. 18 years
old of Lyle Avenue is the
towns entrant for Miss
Yakkerboo in 1994.

Daughter of Mary and Michael
Perks. Melissa is a worthy
representative. Educated at
Beaconsfield Primary School
and Berwick Secondary Col-
lege. Melissa has a job in
Moorabbin as an apprentice
printer.

Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation recommends that they
get behind Melissa in her
quest. She will be asking
friends to come along to the
Yakkerboo Ball where the
judging will take place. It is
hoped that people of

Above: Melissa Perks,
Bea.consfields entrant for Miss
Yakkerboo 1994.

Beaconsfield will attend the
Yakkerboo procession through
Pakenham and give Melissa a
special wave.
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For all outdoor
needs from tractors,

mowers, chainsaws,
brushcutters,

pumps, etc

Spares, Repairs & Service

Contact <£iur VVittis

Beaconsfield
Mower & Tractor
Centre

707 5368

BERWICK
AUTO

ELECTRICS

3/94 Princes Hwy Beaconsfield
Telephone: 796 1550

Complete Auto Electrical
Service, Change Over
Units. Discount Batteries
Truck and Machine Wiring

Also at: BOSCH

Presidents Patter.
( Beaconsfield Progress Association )

Beaconsfield forever. A radi-
cal proposal with good plan-
ning in keeping with our semi
rural character could improve
our town no end.

In 1994 the Beaconsfield
Progress Association will be
pushing for many improve-
ments in the town starting
with the sealing of Station
Road between the Railway
and Beaconsfield Avenue.

The S.E.C. m 1993 have to be
congratulated for getting into
the Christmas spirit and rais-
ing an illuminated Christmas
Star. People appreciated that
from many miles around.

Welcome back Paul DeHamer
from a Rotary Exchange in
Africa. 20 year old Paul,
enjoyed his year away im-
mensely and represented Aus-
tralia and his home town very
well. The only wish he has
now is for a job. Paul is very
enterprising and resourceful
and will consider anything
(with pay.) '

Let us hope that 1994 brings
jobs to all the other people
looking for work.

For Beaconsfield in 1994
please support the Progress
Association to protect and
improve our small town.

Happy New year to all read-
ers of the Banner. What will
the year 1994 bring? Some
may wish for a crystal ball!

In fact we will probably see
the official naming and open-
ing of our new town park by
the creek. In its infancy, the
park is already home to the
Christmas Carols celebration
and community Bonfire night.
It boasts a brand new barbe-
cue facility and will soon im-
prove with some native plant
landscaping.

Development is happening all
around. The rural vista South
of Beaconsfield is rapidly be-
ing urbanised and in the mid-
dle of town signs are that
developers are keen to see
commercial growth next to
the hotel. Sadly "that sign"
will be up for a long time if
the current population cannot
support more shops. A new
centre development there
could change the face of

RELIEF DONATION
The Committee of the
Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation at its January meet-
ing approved a payment of
$200. to the New South Wales
Bush Fire Relief Fund.This
payment was made via the
Commonwealth Bank.The
committee was unanimous in

supporting the donation from
Association funds. The New
South Wales Fire Disaster
draws many parallels with
our own Ash Wednesday Fires
and it must be remembered
how much financial support
came from interstate on that
ocassion.

NEIGHBOURHOOD
WATCH??

If anybody is interested in helping to start
neighbourhood watch in Beaconsfield please
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Beaconsfield Community Centre Inc.
P.O. Box2Beaconsfield. Ph. 7073449

BEACONSFIELD COMMUNITY CENTRE
(written by Sue Bailey)

The New year has begun at
the Beaconsfield Community
Centre with many children
and parents attending the 2
playgroups sessions. One a
Monday morning the other on
a Wednesday morning and
the 3 year Pre-Kinder session
on a Tuesday morning. Va-
cancies still exist and book-
ings are being taken for the
remainder of the year.

We are happy to announce the
appointment of Gillian Ward
as the new Child Care
Directoress. She will be in
charge of the Pre-Kinder group
and the Open Occasional Care
session on Tuesday afternoon
and Thursday morning. The
rates are very reasonable and
the times coincide with most
of our courses.

There are many new courses
to choose from this term. Come
along to the three week "BA-
SIC HAIRCUTTING" course,
where you will learn the tech-
niques to enable you to give a
basic haircut. This will save
you some money.

And in three weeks you could
have your individually styled
RAFFIA HAT - the summer
has only just begun!

There is also a four week
FLORAL ARRANGEMENT
course run by Lorna
Brooksbank, and a four week

AROMATHERAPY and mas-
sage course being run at night
with Christine Watson. MAR-
BLING session where you can
learn some basic techniques of
transforming an ordinary
household item like photo frame
into something special.

Just in time for Mother's Day
and Easter, join the RUBBER
STAMPING sessions and cre-
ate your own individual cards.
This commences on Tuesday
15th March and February as
printed in the programme.

We also have an ANTIQUE
WORKSHOP with John
Brunton scheduled for Sat and
Sun. 26th and 27th Feb from 10
am. - 4 pm. The workshop we
held last year was very popular
so get in early to book a place.
In these 2 sessions you will be
guided as you learn to strip,
repair, stain . fill and french
polish any piece of furniture
and all types of timber.

We have other regular groups
and classes meeting so make
sure you get one of our Term 1
programmes to see when these
will be at the centre. If you
need any further information
or bookings contact Sue at the
centre in Beaconsfield Ave., or
ring 707 3449. We have an
answering machine so please
leave a message if centre is
unattended.

MODEL RAILWAY CLUB
Beaconsfield Model Railway
Club is really on the move.

A preview of their new
portable layout under
construction, shows that it

They hope to have it available
for exhibition in a few months.
Members are looking for a large
vacant building for permanent
storage and construction space.

MIDWAY NEWS

MIDWAY GROUP

After a particularly good year
in '93 we are looking forward
to a very good year to come.
The Chrismas time was great
with a luncheon at the TAKE
college early in December
with our own Mother Christ-
mas and a really excellent
break-up day. Thanks very
much to Dorothy and Gwen
for all the work and thought
that went into the day and
congratulations to Roy for
winning the raffle.

It was good to welcome Gwen
back after her New Zealand
trip also Worla had over a
month in New Zealand en-
joying Christmas with some
of her family. She returned
in the New Year.

On a recent trip to Phillip
Island we had two mini bus
loads, the weather was hot
and we all had a most enjoy-
able day.

Elizabeth Fraser from the
Pakenham Shire spoke to us
about home help, small im-
provements and other serv-
ices available for the resi-

dents of the Pakenham Shire.
The information proved very
worthwhile, and most enjoy-
able.

We have many trips and guest
speakers planned .A trip to
the zoo where the pen and
enclosures are continually
being upgraded to be able to
be as much like their natural
habitat as possible is planned
and another suggestion of see-
ing the Heinz factory is being
looked into.

We intend to hold an open day
very shortly. No age or per-
son barred, so come along and
enjoy yourself.

The Midway group is looking
for a small folding pool table
to purchase, we have already
recieved some donations to-
wards this item. If you have a
small pool table that you think
would suit the group contact
Gwen on 707 2904.

Midway is held on every Mon-
day afternoon 1 -3 pm. at the
Beaconsfield Community Cen-
tre in Beaconsfield Ave.

(Written by Iris E)
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A TIMELY NOTE FROM PAKENHAM
CITIZENS' ADVICE BUREAU inc.
66 MAIN STREET, PAKENHAM.

3810. TEL. (059) 412377.

VOLUNTEERS WANTED
FOR THE CITIZENS

ADVICE BUREAU

The Pakenham Citizens Ad-
vice Bureau is calling for Vol-
unteers to start training in
1994. The C.A.B. is a free,
confidential and impartial
information and referral serv-
ice available to everyone in
the community.

Voluntary C.A.B. workers deal
with a variety of individual
enquiries and help with ad-
ministrative work as well as
information collecting and
updating. The main qualities
needed by a community infor-
mation worker are tolerance .
the ability to give impartial
advice confidentially and a
good sense of humour.

People who enquire about join-
ing the C.A.B. are interviewed
at the Bureau and invited to
the Bureau for a few weeks to

judge if this is the type of
voluntary _ work that suits
them. This helps if they wish
to go on to become a qualified
Interviewer and do the re-
quired "Basic Training Day"
plus a short course at Dande-
nong TAPE College (no exam
involved) and when this is
completed they will hold a
certificate as a trained Com-
munity Information Worker.
Once trained it is expected
that they will give four hours
a week at a time to suit their
own commitments, although
the more volunteers available
could reduce the number of
hours required.

The work is challenging and
interesting as well as provid-
ing a practical way of helping
other folk in your community.
Interested ? Phone the Pak-
enham C.A.B. on (059) 412377.

SHRUBS AND TREES WITH FIRE
RETARDENT PROPERTIES,

Some Australian plants have
decided fire retardent proper-
ties. These plants vary from
30 metre trees to prostrate
ground covers.

A dense copse obtained by
using very close planting tends
to give best results especially
if surrounded by a metre wide
border of ground cover plants.

No plant is absolutely fire-
proof. So good housekeeping,
such as removal of litter and
dried grasses is essential.

A small sample of fire-
retardent plants is :-
Eucalyptus Gummifera
(Red Bloodwood) - 30 metre
Eucalyptus Maculata
(Spotted Gum) - 25 metre
Acacia Baileyaiia
(Cootamundra Wattle) - 10 metre
Acacia Howittic
(Stiky Wattle) - 10 metre
Bauksia Marginata
fSilver Banksia) - 10 metre

Banksia Oriiata
(Desert Banksia) - 21/? metre
Grevillea Rosmarimifolia.
There are several varieties of
this Grevillea varying in
height from Vi m to 3 metre.
Myoporum Insulare
( Coastal Boobiala) - 2 metre
Myoporum Montaiium
(Mountain Boobialla)- 1 metre
Atripex Cinerescens
(Southern Saltbushi - 1 mtre
Eremophila Glabra
- '/? metre
Eremophila Maculata
(Spotted Emu Bush) - 1 metre
Myoporum Parvifolium
- prostrate
Frankewia Pauciflora
- prostrate
Seileria Radicans
- prostrate
Lyppia Nodiflora
(Condamine Couch) - prostrate

The deparment of Forests and
Lands will supply ideal plant-
ing patterns if contacted.

FLORIST
&

CRAFT SHOPPE

INTRODUCE THEIR NEW
"GARDEN"

COFFEE SHOPPE

SERVING LIGHT LUNCHES

CAKES & REFRESHMENTS

CAPUCCINO COFFEE AVAILABLE
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Nature heals with natural remedies. Drug free
treatment ensures reliable results without

side effects, in acute or chronic illness.

Peter N. Hansen
N.D. DIP. HOM. C.I. A.T.M.S.
NATUROPATH - HOMOEOPATHIC

MEMBER OF AUSTRALIAN FEDERATION OF HOMOEOPATHS.
MEMBER OF INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF

HOMOEOPATHIC PHYSICIANS.
MEMBER OF AUSTRALIAN TRADITIONAL MEDICINE SOCIETY

Beaconsfield
Medical Centre

Suite 3, 39 Wallace St, Beaconsfield, 3807
Tele.: (03) 707 3892, A.M. (03) 707 1214

Qualified iridologist, Herbalist, Homoeopath (classical), Nutritionist,
Tractile, Therapist, Massage, Bach remedies & Bush Flower Essences.

Special interests: Emotional & Behavioural problems.

THE

KEN BRYAN 707 3864

K.B. TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission

31 ENTERPRISE AVENUE.
BERWICK, 3806

K.B. TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission Specialists

31 ENTERPRISE AVE.,
BERWICK

PHONE 707 3864

TRACTOR PULL
19th & 20th March 1994

Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

ITS ON AGAIN

The Beaconsfield Football
Club Inc will once again stage
the Tooheys Red Tractor Pull
on the 19th and 20th March.
This event will be conducted
on a large site on the corner of
Brunt Road and Princes High-
way at Beaconsfield.

The action gets underway at
10.00 am. on Saturday 19th
March with a Vintage Tractor
Pull. Supporting entertain-
ment will be . Static Vintage
Vehicle Displays. Rod Sheehan
(Chainsaw sculptor), carnival
attractions. Berwick City Pipe
Band and great family enter-
tainment provided by "Red-
wood" on the 3GG stage.

The action hots up on Sunday
20th March with the staging
of the final round of the Vic-
torian Titles for Modified Trac-
tors. This ATPA sanctioned
event, will feature Mini's Lim-
ited. Modified and Super Modi-

fied Tractors from Vic. S.A.
and N.S.W. competing for
State Titles.

Additional entertainment will
feature. Commando Skydivers.
Helicopter Joy Rides. Animal
Nursery. Thomas the Tank
Engine and top local band
"Furious Quambies" perform-
ing on the 3GG Stage.

Car parking will be provided
on site with entries from both
Brunt Rd. and Princes High-
way. A shuttle bus will oper-
ate on a regular basis from
Berwick to the event site.
Many local organisations will
benefit from this project with
local sporting groups, service
clubs and Scouts providing
support services.

Further information and en-
quiries should be directed to
the Project Manager C/-
Gloucester Ave. Berwick.
3806 , Phone:- 796 2532 . Fax
:- 796 2610.

Above: This photo shows Geoff Clifford from Tenmg, driving
Plum Crazy. Geoff is in the running to pick up two staff titl-es
in the open modified sections. Plum Crazy is powered by 3 x 454
Chens.
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AKOONAH PARK
- BERWICK -

Produce, Trash &
Variety Market
EVERY SUNDAY

Opens 8.30 am. to 1.30 pm.

OVER 140 STALLS INSIDE
AND MORE STALLS OUTSIDE

CAKES * HOUSEHOLD GOODS * CLOTHING
JEWELLERY * CRYSTAL AND DINNER SETS
PLANTS * CRAFT * FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

PHONE BOOKINGS ON

7073103

WINE FOOD OF THE SEASONS

.eoglk s Jr IL
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Mon. - Fri. 9am. - 6.30pm
Sat, Sun. 9am. - 1.00pm
Public Hoi. 9am. - 1.00pm.

Public Fax Service 796 1645
for

HOME DELIVERY
Agent for: 7075187
MEDIBANK PRIVATE
A.N.A.
LATROBE
COTY COSMETICS
CONSTANCE CARROL
AUSTRALIS
FRENCH PERFUMES

Invalid Equipment for Hire
or Sale.
Ear Piercing
Pregnancy Testing
Photocopy Facilities
Fax Facilities

Agent for: KODAK
24 exp film $7.95

Reprints 1/2 Price for 10 or more
1/2 price Enlargements : 20 x 25cm

(Written by K. Goodman)

One of my great joys is that of
wine and food at the peak of
the season. The first aspara-
gus from Dalmore. hollandaise
sauce and a good rhine ries-
ling. Peter Gay's of Upper
Pakenham fresh raspberries
and a De Bortoli sweet white
wine. Soon tomatoes from the
garden, basil and olive oil.
unfortunately at their best
without wine.

Summer the time for salads.
BBQ's or just enjoying the
fresh air and it is outside in
these conditions that Rhine
Riesling is at its best. Of all
the white varietals its the one
which I would chill the most
- my moral choice is not to
chill whites too much as it
brings out the acid and re-
duces the apparent flavour. A
glass of Rhine Riesling out-
side on a warm day sitting
under a vine covered patio is
hard to beat.

At the moment fruit of berries
are at their best. I have
included a microwave jam
recipe in the recipe corner of
this edition of the banner.

RECOMMENDATIONS
Seaview Rhine Riesling
1993 A blend from four areas,
soft, full flavoured and rich
colour. A good combination of
citrus and floral components.

Drink now. $5.50 - $7.00

Peter Lehman Barossa
Rhine Riesling 1993. At
approx $7.00 a very good wine
for the money. Lovely per-
fumed, generous nose. Palate
rich full Barossa style of Rhine
Riesling with enough acid to
keep it fresh.

TOP SHELF
Bests Great Western Rhine
Riesling 1993 We have been
drinking Viv Thomson's
Rhines since the mid 1960's -
they keep well and develop
into classics. This 1993 wine
is a beauty. Wonderful limey
nose and flavours - lovely
flavours which go on and on
and it finishes with a crisp
acid. This will live a long
time. Cheap at $13.00.

CAROLS BY THE CREEK
Hundreds of people turned
out to enjoy "Carols by the
Creek" on a balmy summer
evening the last Sunday be-
fore Christmas at the Town
Reserve in Beaconsfield. Led
by the Beaconsfield Baptist
Church Music Group there
was a good mix of traditional
and modern carols, and com-
munity participation.

The Officer School of Dance
was featured and children from
Beaconsfield Primary School
sang Silent Night in German
and wished everyone a Merry
Christmas through a modern

lustrated in a spectacular way
the connection between
Christ's Cradle at Bethlehem
and His Cross at Calvary.

Our thanks to all who sup-
ported by their attendance
and participation.
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JENIAN ORCHARDS

IAN WAKE

Apples & Pears
all year round at wholesale prices

specialists in
Peaches & Nectarines

(in season)

Open 7 days a week 8 am. to 5 pm.
PAYNE ROAD BEACONSFIELD 3807

PHONE (03) 707 1549

OPPORTUNITY KNOCKS

Beaconsfield
Chiropractic Clinic

CHIROPRACTIC IS:

CHIROPRACTIC IS:

* an approach to health which
utilizes the Body's inherent &
natural recuperative powers.

* a healing science which places
emphasis on maintaining the struc-
tural integrity of the body.

*covered by Workcare and Transport
Accident insurance and private

health care funds without referral.
* suitable for all age groups for a

wide range of conditions including
sports injuries and chronic problems.

Telephone (03) 796 1110
~ all hours ~

DR. STEVEN PRATT
B. App. Sc. (Chiropractic)

56 WOOD ST.,
BEACONSFIELD.
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BLAST FROM THE PAST

Shire Secretary.
Shire Offices.
Shire of Berwick,
Pakenham East.

26-4-67

Dear Sir, I have been asked to write to you regarding Public
Toilets that the Council propose to build in Beaconsfield. Would
you please inform the above Association whether this project
will be incorporated in the Town Planning of Beaconsfield or
whether they will be built in this years estimates?

Thanking you. I remain yours faithfully.

Arthur Ernest Everett. (Hon Sec)
Beaconsfield Progress Association
C/- Lot 11 Holmpark Road.
Beaconsfield. Phone Berwick 718.

** Footnote - Do we have to hangon another 27 years?

LETTERS
nations who also have un-
thinkable debt burdens.

Yes the picture is GRIM. Would
you like some answers to these
problems9 If so would you and
your readers like to come and
hear Mr. Jeremy Lee . Sunday
27th February 1994. At the
Pakenham Town Hall. Cnr.
John and Henry St.. at 7.45
pm. Please bring a friend.

To hear this outstanding
speaker who has spoken
throughout Australia. New
Zealand. Canada and Britain
over a 25 year period. Apart
from lectures, videos and cas-
sette tapes will be available.

Dear Editor.

I have wondered if the "Lucky
Country" into which we were
born and grew up will ever
offer the same opportunities to
the Australian of tomorrow?
Our local folk are experiencing
some hardships in this Eco-
nomic Climate. Our younger
folk are having problems find-
ing work. Australians problems
are shared bv other Industrial

Yours,
F. P. Graduate 707 1358
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BEACONSFIELD
AUTOMOTIVE

SERVICES

Michael Perks

Qualified Motor Mechanic
Licenced R.W.C. Vehicle Tester

& Repairer
V.A.C.C. Accredited Auto Repairer

Factory No. 1
94 Princes Hwy.
BEACONSFIELD AUTOMOBILE

REPAIRER

PHONE: 707 4468

BEACONSFIELD
LODGE MOTEL

PHONE 7071454
1 Sbuter Street, Beaconsfield

Modern units in a quiet garden
setting.

Facilities include colour TV,
phone in all rooms, fridge, ensuite
bathrooms, electric blankets, heat-
ers, fans, clockradio, tea and cof-
fee making facilities. Restaurant
and playground opposite motel.
Shops and hotel within 500 me-
ters.

* * * RACV RATING

BUSHCARE
Working together to develop a commu-
nity climate of valuing native vegeta-

tion on private land.

Our summer is here again
and it is the bushfire season.
When a bushfire happens
again, many local Upper
Beaconsfield residents say
they will evacuate. That is
fine if they have plenty of
time.

Our houses can be secure ref-
uges to shelter from fire if we
prepare them correctly.
Evacuation can be the safest
choice if we have two or more
hours warning.

Community Fireguard is about
local people taking responsi-
bility for their own fire safety.
These people work in small
community groups to develop
domestic strategies to cope
with their local fire risk.

The Bushcare group has been
active in creating a more posi-
tive community attitude to
the value of the native veg-
etation of the Berwick and
Pakenham region. It has got
together with the Pakenham
Municipal Fire Prevention
Committee to help implement
Community Fireguard in this
region.

Bushcare was formed 2'<i years
ago as an initiative of the
Conservation Council of Vic-
toria and the Department of

Planning and Housing. The
Council's research had found
that indigenous vegetation
was still disappearing from
private land despite many
efforts and legislation.

The Deparment provided a
$27,000 grant for a pilot project
on a community education
basis to stop the loss of indig-
enous vegetation. Bushcare is
based in the Berwick and
Pakenham areas. Its major
successes include a colour com-
munity poster map published
in the local newspaper last
Christmas. 8.000 copies were
circulated Other activities
include a regional survey map
of vegetation quality, displays
at local shows, community
wildflower walks, a
revegetation demonstration,
community advice, submis-
sions to planning appeals, and
assistance in municipal envi-
ronment planning and imple-
mentation work.

At present. Bushcare is work-
ing on a publication to inform
landowners and prospective
owners about living in har-
mony with their own bush.

For more information on
Bushcare or Community Fire-
guard in your area, you many
contact

Ross Jephcott on
059 443202.

Feel free to join in any of
these activities at the
Beaconsfield Baptist Church.
"Make and Mingle" - basically
a friendship morning where
ladies share craft ideas, chat
and/or do their own thing
with a cup of tea at the close.
This is on Wednesdays from
10 am. to 11.30 am.

BEACONSFIELD
BAPTIST CHURCH
Primary Ages 8 to 12 years.
Meet alternate Friday- at 7
pm. High School Young Peo-
ple meet alternate Fridays at
7 pm.

Sunday Services :- 10.30 am
( preceded by Sunday School.
9.15 am.) - 7. pm.

Enquiries Rev. Fred Rudd.
Phone :- 707 4160
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BEACONSFIELD SCOUTING
& GIRL GUIDES NEWS

GIRL / GUIDES

BEACONSFIELD SCOUT GROUP
Welcome back to a new
and exciting year with
scouting in Beaconsfield.
Programming is well
under way with many
interesting activities
planned. These include
a day at the Victorian
Guide & Scout Sailing
Centre, sailing . A ca-
noe trip down of the
Gippsland rivers in
March, visiting Commu-
nity Service Groups,
camping and day
hiking/cycling, a fun week-
end at Hazelwood Pondage
with canoes, water skiing,
kneeboardmg. snorkelling and
a few surprises.

An important event takes
place every February, that of
the birthday of the Founder of
Scouting. Lord Baden Powell.
Founders Day is celebrated
on February 22nd every year
with a parade and service at
St Johns Church in Upper
Beaconsfield. The proceed-
ings start at 7.30 sharp and
everybody who has had any
connection with Scouting/
Guiding is most welcome to
attend.

1995 is the Year of the 17th
Australian Jamboree at Perry
Lakes, in Perth. W.A. Many
fundraising activities this year
will be geared to sending as
many Youth members and
Leaders as possible. Each
member usually only gets one
opportunity to go to such a
gathering while in the Scout
Section. A very wothwhile
event to attend.

The Tractor Pull is on again
on March 19th and 20th. We
have applied to help the
Beaconsfield Football Club
with this event to help raise
much needed funds.

The most important date on
our calendar is the Annual
Presentation of Reports. This
year to be held on Tuesday
15th March at the Scout Hall

Above: Patrol competition

in Beac. Ave. The evening
will start at 8pm. and will
include entertainment, sup-
per and a very special presen-
tation. If you were a Youth
member of the Scout move-
ment or a committee member
or a parent with the
Beaconsfield Group please
come along on this evening.
Please leave a message on 707
1313 or with Julie on 707
3762 if you are coming (for
catering purposes).

JOEY SCOUTS: The Scout
movement now has a section
operating for the age group 6
- 8 year old. We would be
pleased to hear from parents
who would be interested in
participating within the sec-
tion, either as Leaders, As-
sistants and/or enrolling their
children within this age group.
We do not operate such a
section at Beaconsfield at
present. If there is sufficient
interest and support then a
Section within the Movement
could be established.

We have vacancies in the Scout
section 11 - 15 years. If you are
interested please contact the
number mentioned below or 707
2946 for more information.

For more information about
any of the items mentioned in
this article please contact
Group Leader Joan Horton -
707 1313 ( answering ma-
chine) or write to P.O. Box
103. Beaconsfield. 3807.

GUIDES AND BROWNIES NEWS
The new year has started off
well with two new ladies join-
ing the Guide Company. Sue
Murray has transferred to us
from Yarram. where she was
assistant leader for over 15
months. Pam Burgess will
also be a great asset to the
company having previously
been a Brownie & Guide. I
feel sure that with Angela as
leader they will make a great
team, providing the guides
with the opportunity to expe-
rience many exciting and ad-
venturous activities.

The Brownies on the other
hand started off the year with
some sad news, the resigna-
tion of their leader Liz Ashley.
Liz will be sadly missed and
we all wish her well and hope

she will visit the unit from
time to time. Jenny Edwards
has taken over the role of
Brownie Leader and is cur-
rently helping the girls plan a
pack holiday to take place in
March. Jenny of course will
need help in running the unit
and a parent roster has been
established as a short term
measure.

Meanwhile we are looking for
an assistant leader, so if you
feel you'd like to put some-
thing back into your commu-
nity and help young girls 7 -
11 years develop life skills
through fun filled activities,
heres you chance to get in-
volved. Talk to Jenny or
phone Division Commissioner
Libby Hewlett on 796 1034.

Above: Paul De Hamer
Happy to be home.

Well what a year, it's all gone
so quickly that I could barely
keep up. from travelling as
far North as Keriba Dam (
Zim and Zambian border) to
way down in Natal. Sth Af-
rica for the South African
National Jamboree.

My three host families were
wonderful along with the peo-

WELCOME
HOME
PAUL

pie of Zimbabwe that I came
in contact with. All remained
close friends.

I am pleased to say that every
ambition in Zimbabwe was
fulfilled, a highlight being
the White Water Rafting down
the Zambezi River.

All in all I enjoyed the most
fantastic year of my life, so
far and would like to thank all
those who helped make it
happen.

I haven't any idea of my plans
for the future but I hope to
visit again someday.

Paul De Hamer.
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Berwick Motor Body Repairs
PTY. LTD.

SPECIALISING IN

INSURANCE SMASH REPAIRS

FOR ALL MAJOR INSURANCE COMPANIES

24 HOUR TOWING SERVICE

(03)7961199

Using Universal Car Bench
Dedicated Jig System

European Paint Baking Oven

BODY SHOP

(059) 432 343
PRINCES HIGHWAY

OFFICER, 3809

COURTESY CAR A VAILABLE

SELECTED
CRASH

REPAIRER

DIARY DATES

23rd February
Progress Association Public Meeting

27th February
Jeremy Lee Speaker at Pakenham. Hall

26th & 27th February
Berwick Show
Antique Workshop Community Centre

27th February
Bunyip Music Festival

6th March
Clean Up Australia Day

19th & 20th March
Tooheys Tractor Pull

25th - 27th March
Yakkerboo Weekend inc. Ball & Parade.

27th March
Beac Fire Brigade Open Day

31st March
Closing Day for articles fo Banner

1st - 4th April Easter Weekend
Beginning of School Holidays

27th April
Progress Association Public Meeting

28th June
25th Ann. Tennis Club Presentation Night

RECIPE CORNER

MICROWAVE JAM

Try making jam in your microwave.

Try apricots, plums, raspberries, nectar-
ines etc..

- 500 grams fruit, cut up.

- 450 - 500 grams sugar, mix with fruit

- 30 minutes in 750 w microwave.

- stir 3 times

- say 5.10.15 minutes.

- N.B. you will need your
largest bowl as the jam
boils violently.

- Great benefit

- Microwave jam will not stick
to the bottom of the bowl! Very
little washing up!
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BEACONSFIELD TIMBER
AND

HARDWARE Pty Ltd
DO-IT-YOURSELF
PROJECT No. 11

All materials and easy-to-follow plans
to build this Wine Rack are available
from

BEACONSFIELD TIMBER
AND HARDWARE Pty Ltd.

We can supply all tools and materials
for any projects small or large at a
very reasonable price.

707 5055 (5 LINES)

4 ££3
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New entry point
from Princes Hwy

BEACONSFIELD TIMBER AND HARDWARE Pty Ltd
Lot 2 Beaconsfield Ave. Beaconsfield Tel. 707 5055
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BRICKBATS
AND BOUQUETS

Bouquets: to the SEC for
adding a little Christmas spirit
to the community by erecting
a large star on a pole on their
property. It was a lovely sight
and could be seen for some
distance.

Brickbats: To the people in
business in Beacy for not get-
ting into the spirit of Christ-
mas. Perhaps they may like
to brighten up the town next
year with colourful festive
decorations.

Bouquets: To the Progress
Association for the continued
high standard of the "Banner"
. especially the December edi-
tion with its Christmas flavour.

Bouquets: to those unknown
Blackberry Warriors' that
slashed the invaders of the
Wood Street footpath. Pedes-
trians have indicated how much
easier it is to pass without the
blackberries being there.

Brickbats: to the builders at
the new Swimming School
Before Christmas they
accessed the site from Rail-
way Avenue leaving the foot-
path blocked and muddy over-
night. Surely the Shire Coun-
cil would not normally allow
this to happen when alterna-
tive access was available
through the School's carpark.

BODY SHAPING SPECIAL
Beaconsfield Squash & Fitness Centre

Now presents the latest in
fitness technology with its
TOTAL BODY CIRCUIT

Special introductory offer

12 months only $2.49

Casuals welcome

Bookings 707 2929

BEACONSFIELD SQUASH & FITNESS CENTRE
29 Wood St, Beaconsfield 707 2929

Beaconsfield Home
Maintenance Service

Build, Fix and Replace
* Painting - interior & exterior

H Carpentry, Tiling, Renovations
* Pergolas, Decking, Fences & Gates

* Roofing & Spouting
* Concreting, Brickwork

work guaranteed - Pensioner discounts
15 years experience

Ring 707 2517
Mobile 018 174913

SCOTT HOLDINGS PTY LTD
For prompt, friendly service with

BOBCAT
BACKHOE
TIPPER AND
RETAINER WALLS
TELEPHONE (03)
7O7 1685

Stuart Scott
PAYNE RD. BEACONSFIELD

THE STEERING JOINT
WE AIM TO BE THE BEST AT WHAT WE DO

BECAUSE YOUR CAR DESERVES PEOPLE WHO CARE
* FULL MECHANICAL REPAIRS
* SERVICING OF ALL MAKES & MODELS
* ELECTRONIC TUNING
* BREAK & CLUTCH REPAIRS
* FRONT END REPAIRS
* WHEEL ALIGNMENT
* WHEEL BALANCING ON & OFF CAR

FREE PICK UP & DELIVERY LOCAL AREA
EVERY VEHICLE SERVICED AT

THE STEERING JOINT
IS DETAILED FREE1 OF CHARGE
YOUR CAR WILL LOOK AND FEEL GREAT

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

FREE
NO OBLIGATION

QUOTES
12 WOOD STREET
BEACONSFIELD
PHONE 707 3393
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THE WILLOWS
NURSERY

Fully qualified, ex-teacher of Horticukure John Baker
gives you free advice on all Your gardening problems

THE WILLOWS NURSERY
Cnr. Princes Hwy & Glismann Rd., Beaconsfield

7074852
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 9am-5.30pm

(Par

BLUE GUM PARK - EASTSIDE
(Part of the Blue Gum Group of Mobile Home Parks)

Brunt Road, Beaconsfield.
(Just off Princes Highway)

For Peaceful Living under the
control of our resident managers,

"YOU CANT BEAT IT!"

Quiet Treed settings.

Mobile homes available for short and
long term accommodation OR bring
your own home and we settle you in.

Large in ground pool, Tennis court and
B.B.Q. area.

Spotless amenities block.

Competitive Rental rates.

"Pop in and see Barbara or Barry Duke, it
would be our pleasure to be of service to you."

Phone (03) 707 2753.

The Berwick Agricultural
Society is the oldest Agricul-
tural Society in Victoria. It
had its beginning with meet-
ings held at Bowmans Inn
better known now as the
Centreal Hotel Beaconsfield.
A small group of landholders
in the district felt that
competion amongst them-
selves to see who could pro-
duce the better animal, pro-
duce or poultry within the
area would be benefical to
them and so the show was
born about 1848. The first
show was not always held in
Berwick as Cranbourne was
the venue of early shows, and
then for many years the Show
was held on what is now
Buchanan Park in Clyde road.
It was there that Royalty
opened the show. This was
about 1935 and the then Duke
of Gloucester performed the
opening ceremony. Over the
years many people of rank
and fortune have opened the
Show. 1993 saw Life member
and well known former
Beaconsfield identity Mr.
Rupert Richardson open the
Show. This year the Mayor of
Berwick. Cr. Norrna
McCausland will have the
honour of opening the Show.

The Show has always been the
largest event in the Commu-
nity. Having a facility like
"Akoonah Park" to present it
on and with many untold hours
of voluntary work by the com-
mittee we have the makings of
a wonderful weekend.

All the regular events will be
happening at this years show
including the sheep, cows,
horses, goats, cats and poul-
try. There will also be lots to

see in the new animal nurs-
ery. The Arts and Crafts build-
ing will be full and the School
childrens work will be on dis-
play. In another building will
be a wonderful exhibition of
many items from the garden
both vegetables and flowers.
Many local community groups
will have stands with all sorts
to see and the side shows are
always an important part of
the Show, appealing to vari-
ous age groups. With a Fire-
works display on the Satur-
day night all looks great for
another fantastic Berwick
Show.

How does it all happen you
may well ask. Well when one
show finishes, organisation
starts for the following year,
learning from mistakes and
looking to do better the next
time. The Berwick Agricul-
tural Society is fortunate to
have a group of people called
the "committee" and another
group of "Judges and Stew-
ards" who continue to give
their time.

There are many old families
that have been involved for
many years through changing
generations. Some are the
Wilsons. Furboroughs. Gam-
bles. Richardsons. Reeves and
Beaumonts of Berwick and
Raes and Robinsons of Narre
Warren North and the Keys of
Berwick and Narre Warren .

Cont Page 21

AKOONAH PARK
MARKET WILL BE

CLOSED ON
SUNDAY 27TH.

FEBRUARY.

DISCOUNT CORNER
*
*
*
*

For all Confectionary
Fresh Salted & Unsalted Nuts
Variety of Assorted Biscuits
Bulk lines & party orders
a specality

See us at Akoonah Market
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COWHIDES
DEERHIDES
CAR SEAT COVERS
SHEEPSKIN FLOOR RUGS
UGG BOOTS
MOCCASINS
SLIPPERS
BABY UNDERLAYS
MEDICAL RUGS AND AUSTRALIAN
SOUVENIRS WITH A DIFFERENCE.

REASONABLE PRICES. OUR FRIENDLY STAFF WILL
MAKE YOU WELCOME. WELL WORTH A BROWSE.

HIWAY SKINCRAFTS. PRINCES HIGHWAY.
OFFICER

Ph. (059) 432 338.
OPEN 10-5 WED.-SUN.
CLOSED MON. - TUES.

BEACIE
SERVICE

CENTRE
Servicing &
Mechanical

Repairs

Now Licenced
Roadworthy

Testers

Ross Mercier
Gary Bryan

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

796 1401

OUR NATURAL WORLD

Peter Hansen

"There is a superstition in
avoiding superstition" So said
Francis Bacon long ago.

Humans have always been
superstitious and always will
be, even in so-called modern
times. Superstition gave
magic and meaning (of sorts)
to people who were fearful of
the world with its seemingly
overwhelming forces and their
own feelings of inadequacy in
a world beyond their conscious
comprehension.

Some superstitions are well
known such as walking under
a ladder. If it cannot be
avoided, the danger can be
cancelled out by crossing the
fingers and keeping them that
way until a four legged ani-
mal has been seen.

Spilt salt is another which is
supposed to bring ill luck. It
used to be sprinkled on coffins
because "Satin hated it". Our
word "salary" comes from the
part of a roman soldiers pay
that was actually given in salt,
demonstrating its importance
to life. Three pinches of salt
thrown over the left shoulder
was supposed to disperse the
evil spirit waiting to do mis-
chief to you. Leonardo De
Vinci portrayed Judas in1' the
last supper" as having knocked
over the salt cellar, a signifi-
cantly careless action.

The power of cursing is still
alive and well as the follow-
ing indicates. In 1979 an
English midlands council
planned to build a motorway
right through the middle of a

that he would place a curse on
every workman who set foot
on his land to attempt to carry
out the project. The council
reacted simply " we cannot
expose our workers to such
danger. "So much for our mod-
ern enlightenment.

The wearing of black to funer-
als, is an old device that was
supposed to make the wearer
invisible to dark forces on the
lookout for a soul to snatch
from the angels. Black also
was supposed to cover up the
fact that a death had even
occurred, thus throwing them
of the scent.

The custom of lighting can-
dles by the bodies of the dead.
was designed to keep dark,
malevolent spirits away from
the departing spirit, ensuring
their safe arrival in heaven.

The seemingly natural habit of
placing your hand over your
mouth when yawning, is not, as
most people would think , tile
polite and social thing to do, but
is rooted in ancient superstition.
It was thought that the soul may
leave the body through the mouth
or that the devil might slip in
while it remains openjience the
hand to prevent such an event.

We have all laughed or been
amused, seeing shoes tied to
the bumper bar of a newly-
weds car. but have we won-
dered whence this strange
custom came from. Well, back
in the early history of Anglo-
saxon England."it was custom
for the bride's father to give
one of the brides shoes to the
groom, who then hit her on
the head with it as a sign that
authority over her had passed
from father to husband. Even-
tually this rough practise
passed but survives today in
the form known to us all.
Todays brides can indeed
breath a sigh of relief.

Most of us still use the old
"touch wood" habit when we
hope that something pleasant
is coming to us. so we "knock
on wood" and don't boast about
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BEACTS NOTICE BOARD

Forever Living Products
Sylvia Bence

INDEPENDENT DISTRIBUTOR
3 Mahon Ave. Beaconsfield 3807 Ph. 707 1640

F.L.P.'s unique stabilisation process- to Pharmaceutical
standard- ensures that it's Aloe Vera products are the finest
on the market.
Drink it-77 nutrients- SLIM with the nutritional program.
Deep muscle penetration for sporting injuries, arthritis etc.
Ph balanced for skin care and hair treatments.

MELALEUCA LODGE
CNR BRUNT RD., PRINCES HIGHWAY

*# it Modern accommodation
:J including deluxespa units

Wedding Receptions
Conferences
Functions

Contact Neilma or Graeme
for Inspections or Bookings 796 1044

PROFESSIONAL
WORD PROCESSING

KAYE CHAPMAN

Reports Manuals Presentations

Fast, reliable service utilising modern equipment.
Laser & colour inkjet printing. Photocopying available.

S25.00 per hour.

Phone (03) 796 2302 Fax (03) 707 5376

TIMBER CUT AND DRESSED
TO YOUR REQUIREMENTS

OPEN 7-30 AM MONDAY TO SATURDAY

4/94 PRINCES HWY.
BEACONSFIELD 3807 PH. 7961861

Dr. Robert A. Panjkov
B. D. Sc. (Melb.)

DENTIST
Unit 4 87 Wood Street

Beaconsfield 3807

Ph. 707 3508

GRASS SLASHING &
FARM MAINTENANCE

Bryan Park
Phone: 707 2007

FREE QUOTES

Fences Repaired
Chainsaw work

All Types of Paving
Rubbish Removed

MINIBAH RECYCLING DEPOT

ALUMINIUM CANS
BOUGHT

7 DAYS A WEEK
10am. - 2pm.

Best Prices Offered.

Quarry Rd.
Narre Warren 707 5725

MINIBAH FACTORY SALES
78 Enterprise Ave. Berwick

We Will Save You Money

Reconditioned washing machines, dryers, fridges &
freezers. NEW & SECOND HAND ITEMS - big and

small Including kitchem items and bric-a-brac.

Phone (03) 796 2187
OPEN 8.30 - 4.00 Mon. - Fri. 9.00 -12.00 Sat.

— -
— • - .:;:::;. :~: i;:;:
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BEACFS NOTICE BOARD

PLUMBER
Noel Tonks

7075153

Dressmaker

(J General Plumbing
Gas supply and installation
Sewerage and Maintenance

Visit Eddie and Georges
Souvenir and Novelty's

Stall 412-413 Akoonah Park Market

Badges, Brooches, Key rings Mugs,
Necklaces, Placemats, Caps, T Shirts

etc. etc.

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
Domestic, Commercial,

Industrial
installations and repairs

PETER STEELE - R.E.C. 8772

Phone (03) 707 4906
Mobile 018 392 370

23 Hudson Street, Beaconsfield.

TYREPOWER
RAY LAWN
Proprietor

BERWICK TYREPOWER
Enterprise Ave, Berwick, Vic. 3806

Te! (03) 707 3177 Fax: (03) 796 1836

COMPUTERS
Quality Products
Quality Service

Competitive Price

TTfiS^a/
'JiS&Lf

TECHNOLOGY TOOLS FOR INDUSTRY

Platypus Technology P/L
124 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

Ph.
Fax.

(03) 796 2302
(03) 707 5376

l̂ iirz, ' ~~—-~ _ ~^~ :
HF^^^^Sanr-rt- I , ~"PU—1 ̂

Landscaping * Grass Slashing
Rotary Hoeing * Blocks Cleared

Lawn mowing - Ride on mower & Slashers
Small 4WD front end loader for hire
Paths and Barbecue areas paved

,:,,«
:Fruit trees sprayed

1 : ; Veg<|tabJ£ gjsi%%s hoed and

For FREE QUOTE

T! or

Of ll

SCREENS
&

SECURITY DOORS

Hollands, Vertical Drapes, Venetians
Canvas Blinds

62 Enterprise Avenue
Berwick 3806

Phone 796 1088
A.H. 796 1379
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Beaconsfield Sport

BEACONSFIELD
CRICKET CLUB INC.

In what is turning out to be a
very successful season for
Beaconsfield Cricket club,
seven out of the eight teams
look set for final spots. Per-
formances by the club at all
levels, have been excellent,
while our recent social events
have provided a welcome re-
lief from hours in the field.
Congratulations to Russell
Vincent and Scott Hawkett
for their "Double Wicket" win,

and to the young blokes for
their "Overs and Unders" vic-
tory.

The hard work continues now
for all players, and here's hop-
ing some of the good form
translates to premierships for
the club.

A reminder for anyone inter-
ested to come along and be
part of West Gippsland's
strongest, most vibrant club.

The Berwick 'Bicycle Users
Group' is an active local or-
ganisation for Bike Riders.

Affiliated to Bicycle Victoria
they work with local councils to
have more bicycle paths built
and to achieve better conditions
for cyclists in general.

The Berwick BUG plans group
rides and also participates in
Bicycle Victoria events. Many
people in the area have bicy-
cles and would like to ride
longer distances and gain con-
fidence within a group. The
Berwick BUG gives people
that opportunity.

On Sunday 23rd January a
group of 12 or so BUG riders
enjoyed a gentle ride from
Berwick to the City via
Mordialloc. The weather was
great and the train ride home
was relaxing. Four of the
group chose to ride their bikes
back instead.

For future riders the group
will meet on February 20th
for a ride to Emerald Lake
and back. March 6th for ride
to Carrum beach via bike
paths. March 27th the Com-
munity Aid Abroad Charity
bike ride around Melbourne.

Several evening meetings
(without bikes) are held
through the year. They are
essential planning meetings
but anyone interested are
welcome to come along.

To join in rides or suggest
other rides and activities
please contact either Peter on
796 6050 or Ralph on 707
1402.

Right:Ralph Smith and his
happy band of bikers

BEACONSFIELD
TENNIS CLUB NEWS

(Written by M. Chatfield)

All tennis competitions have
recommenced :-Night compe-
titions - Monday. Tuesday and
Thursday. Mid week Ladies
- Tuesday. Wednesday and
Thursday Junior and Senior -
Saturday

Saturday Juniors and Seniors
new season commences ap-
proximately mid April, date
is not set . At the moment we
are desperately in need of
Junior players, capable of play-
ing section l,2.or 3 junior
level when the new season
starts in April. If able to play
please contact Heather
Saunders on 707 2081

The club would like to wish
Nola and Katie Shanks well
and every success as they are
making their new home in
Tasmania. Travis is also
moving away to work. The
Shanks family has contrib-
uted to the club in many ways
over the past 18 years. They
will be missed.

To become a member, please
contact Jenny Shinners - 707
2575 To hire the courts, please
contact Margaret Chatifield -
7072016 Both will be able to
help with any other club in-
formation.

Cont. on page 21

BEACONSFIELD NETBALL
CLUB INC.

The 1994 Netbali season starts
on Saturday 9th April, with a
home game against Drouin.
After a good competitive year
last year in a new competition,
we look forward to bigger and
better things this year.

For the first time the club will be
fielding teams in all grades,
being U/13, U/15. U/17. Juniors
and A.B. & C grades in Seniors.

Registration for all inter-
ested players, will be held
on Saturday 5th Feb. Junior
training will commence on
Wednesday afternoon 9th
February Senior training
will commence Thursday
10th February at 7.pm. Hope
to see some new faces this
year and good luck to all
girls participating.
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Beaconsfield Swim School

SAME PLACE, SAME SPACE, NEW NAME.

Welcome back to our students returning from last year and a warm welcome
to our new clients.

Some significant changes have occured over the last 2 months.

Firstly. Paul Sadler has left the school to pursue other business interests.

Riichard Evans is now working only one night per week, having returned to
Real Estate.

Ownership and Management of the school now rests with Michael Maloney,
Jennifer Hopkins and Richard Evans. To mark the change the school has been
renamed "Beaconsfield Swim School".

Our extensions will be finished early March and will incorporate 4 consulting
suites and a multi purpose room. A Physiotherapist will commence practice
in early April.

40 - 50 Princes Hwy., Beaconsfield 3807 Ph. 796 2288 Fax 796 2311
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A BRIEF HISTORY OF BEACONSFIELD TENNIS CLUB
Bv Robert Trotter

JUNE 1969 Beaconsfieid Ten-
nis club consisted of two
ashphalt courts and 8 senior
memberships. Anual income
was a mere $29.00. The presi-
dent was Ossie Williams, who
held the position until 1972.

1970 This year saw the addi-
tion of a third ashphalt court
combined netball court.

1972 March saw the first pre-
miership flag the club won. It
was the "A" Reserve team in
W.G.T.A. The team consisted
of Jim Peart. Kevin Mclnnes,
Geoff Smith. Alan Blackwell.
Winifred Peart. Di Duncan.
Gwen Smith and Marlene
Gould. Winifred Peart became
president with Joy Palmer as.
secretary.

Membership had increased to
29 seniors and 24 juniors,
with an annual income of
$275.00.

1974 Jim Peart became presi-
dent. He was to hold this
position unti l Aug 1982.
Manlyn Barnes was secretary
and the membership was up
to 45 seniors and 22 juniors.
Annual income was $1176.00.

1975 Two en-tous-cas courts
were opened in September by
Hon.Brian Dixon M.P. The
opening was preceeded by a
round robin mixed doubles
tounament in which 59 play-
ers from Beaconsfield. West
Gippsland & Dandenong As-
sociations participated. The
club also boasted its first "Resi-
dent Coach" Bill Kucks. An-
nual meetings of the. club
were usually held at the
Beaconsfield Primary School.

1976 Membership consisted
of 62 seniors and 60 juniors.
Noel Gould was Finance Man-
ager which was a great help
in the forthcoming years in
helping the club apply for
grants for future works.

it served the purpose at the
time. Membership consisted
of 114 seniors and 60 juniors
with an annual income of
$3350.00. The club's first jun-
ior premiership was won by
Bill Vernulst. Trevor Cowe.
Ritchie Smith. Michael
Bayley. Jenny Williams.
Vickie Byron. & Brenda Cowe.
At this time 5 senior and 3
junior teams were entered into
Saturday Summer competi-
tion. 3 senior and 1 junior
team in winter competition,
and 2 Wednesday Mid-Week
Ladies teams. Club champi-
onship event were up to 8.
Karen Burgess was Secre-
tary. Gerald Williams was
Treasurer.

1978 Four plexipave courts
were constructed with the help
of a grant of $7500 from the
Pakenham Shire, and a large
group of volunteers from the
club. Membership figures
were up to 134 seniors and 95
juniors. May saw the club's
first junior tournament held
by Bill Kucks. Annual income
was $585.00.Andrew Trotter
became club secretary.

1979 The first 'Boomba' night
was held in September at the
Upper Beaconsfield Hall.
Work also commenced on the
clubhouse with a grant of
$6000 from the Pakenham
Shire. The club wins its first
mid - week ladies premier-
ship. The record for the long-
est match in the club champi-
onship is 3 days. The match
started on Sunday and was
washed out half way through
the first set. It continued on
the next Saturday afternoon
from 4 pm until dark; they
resumed the next day at 11am.
It concluded at lunchtime
with Bill & Eva Kucks defeat-
ing Harry Smith & Nola
Hardie.

1980 The club house was com-
pleted and so the club held its
first A.G.M. at its own
premises. Membership had
increased in seniors to 140.
The club's income was

Cup Challenge match was
played between our club and
Berwick - with Berwick win-
ning. Club championship
events now numbered 16 in-
cluding junior events. Novem-
ber saw the last payment made
on loans for the porous courts.

1982 Gerald Williams takes
over as President with Leigh
Youdale as Secretary. Light-
ing was erected over 2 plexi-
pave courts. At 'Boomba '82'.
the first Peart Perpetual Tro-
phy was presented to Andrew
Trotter. The club has had 6
senior. 15 junior & 13 mid-
week ladies teams competing.

1983 Seven families from the
club lost their homes in the
Ash Wednesday bush fires.
The club rallied around these
families with physical and
monetary help. $4200 was
raised which was distributed
to these families.
-Gerald & Maureen Williams & family.
-Lorraine & Ted Barnes & family.
-.June Morrison & family.
-Ian & Jenny KleWier & family
-Trotter family •, Dickie Rd!
-Steve Waters.
-Len Preece & family.

Gerald Williams, had his
presidential duties taken over
by Jim Peart & Bill Kucks
shortly after the fires, a ten-
nis clinic was held at the
courts. Tennis stars Paul
Mcnamee. Pat Cash. Alan
Stone. Brian Beers were there
to help out on the day.

Life Members of the
Beaconsfield Tennis Club.

Ossie Williams
Alan Burgess
Jim Peart
Winifred Peart
Joy Palmer
Noel Gould
Bill Kucks
Andrew Trotter
Gerald Williams
Nola Shanks
Abe Kay
Robert Trotter

Some of the earlier winners of
the club c championships were
Peter Crothers. Jim Peart.
Andrew Trotter. Michael
MacQueen. Di Duncan.
Winifred Peart, Alison Salton
& Val McKay.

4 />,„,„• R-:
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CFA
BEACONSFIELD FIRE BRIGADE
50 YEARS OLD

Cont. from Page 1

This vehicle was paid for by
donations and long term
fundraising by brigade mem-
bers. It is a first rate fully
operational vehicle which en-
sures the town is never left
without a fire vehicle if the
C.F.A. is required elsewhere.

It is interesting to note that
the brigade has served all
over Victoria and twice to
N.S.W. . including areas such
as Cann River, Kilmore. Yea.
Bright and Bairnsdale.

The Brigade has many long
serving members up to and in
excess of 25 years of active
firefighting which ensures
through regular and detailed
training a professional fire

The Brigade will be celebrat-
ing with an Open Day and
Sausage sizzle on Sunday 27th
March. All are welcome to
inspect our station and equip-
ment. Look forward to seeing
as many people as possible to
view their Fire Brigade.

Above: Opening of the new Beaconsfield Fire Station
8th November 1970.

BEACONSFIELD BUSINESS,
CELEBRATES ITS NINTH YEAR

Michael & Mary Perks have
been operating their business.
Beaconsfield Automotive Serv-
ices, from Factory 1/94 Princes
Highway. Beaconsfield for the
past nine years.

Michael as a qualified me-
chanic of over 30 years, com-
pleted his training with
Bedwell Motors (Lane's) in
Dandenong. He then contin-
ued to work with them gain-
ing more necessary experi-
ence before moving on to his
own business.

Michael moved to Alice
Springs where he worked for
Button Motors for 2 years and
then back to Victoria where
he then opened Beaconsfield
Automotive Services.

He felt and still feels he has a
lot to offer his customers, not
only in experience but also a
keenness to please and a pleas-

ure in having a vehicle run-
ning smoothly and efficiently
as possible which then results
in a satisfied customer.
Michael is competent in serv-
icing & tune ups of vehicles.
and is also experienced and
trained in all mechanical re-
pairs, i.e.. brake, exhaust,
welding, gearbox, engine re-
pairs & rebuilds, suspension,
etc.. with access to transmis-
sion & electronic repairs. To
extend his customer service
he is also a Licensed Vehicle
Tester (Roadworthy Tester).
Last year Michael also
achieved the status of VACC
Accredited Automobile Re-
pairer.

Remember Michael & Mary
at Beaconsfield Automotive
Services next time you need
that service or in need of any
vehicle repair. Phone No. 707
4468 or 796 1882.

Cont. from Page 14

Together with these identi-
ties and new comers the show
has survived and keeps pro-
gressing to be the show of 145

ganisation in its midst , one
where the whole family may
enjoy a very entertaining and
enjoyable weekend. An invi-
tation is extended to you all to
go to the Berwick Show on

BEACONSFIELD
FIRE BRIGADE
N.S.W. FIRE REPORT

A members of the Beaconsfield
Fire Brigade was involved in
the recent NSW Fires. Darren
Ott was a crew member
fighting fires in the Singleton
area. Darren was away from
home for 5 days.

In this time he gained a lot of
experience that he can pass
on to other Brigade members,
and call on in times of need
around the area in major fires.
Other members who had
volunteered to go to the fires
were on stand-by. I thank all
members and their families
for their support during the
devasting and prolonged fires.

The NSW fires appear to have
prompted some residents in the
Beaconsfield area to review their
own property for fire prevention
and protection- This is pleasing
to see as this is very important
in this high fire risk area. If you
have not done your fire
prevention it is not too late to act
now. If you require assistance
with inspections on your property
please contact Ron Woodfine,
Brigade Captain on 707-1572
after 430 pm, or any Brigade
member.

RON WOODFINE
CAPTAIN

BEACONSFIELD
TENNIS CLUB NEWS

Cont. from page 18.

THE B.A.G. COMMITTEE
The Beaconsfield Action Group
activities coming up. Club
Championship Singles. Sen-
ior Singles from the 20th Feb-
ruary to the 29th May, Finals
Day. March 6th - Mens and
Ladies Doubles March 20th -
Junior Club Championships

OUR NATURAL
WORLD

Cont. from page 15.

This derives from the old pagen
habit of thanking tree dwell
in spirits for favours received
It was carried on by Christians
who thought of the various
trees that provided wood for
the cross.
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BEACONSFIELD
GARDEN
SUPPLIES
For friendly,
efficient service

*
*
*
*
*
*

Sand, Screenings and Cement
Pavers and Terra Cotta Agi Pipes
Redgum Chips and Pine Bark
Sleepers (old and new)
Scoria and Rocks
Handyman Hardware

WE CATER FOR ALL BUILDERS,
LANDSCAPERS AND TRADESMEN

-Deliveries 7 days a week-

"Call in and say Hello"

94 -100 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield
Telephone (03) 707 5144

FOR QUALITY MEATS AT
REASONABLE PRICES

SEE YOUR FAMILY BUTCHER

R. & M. PARKER.
Shop 1/16 Princes Highway Beaconsfield

Phone (03) 796 1774

* Home Made Sausages
* Marinated Pork Chops
* Porterhouse Steak
* Chicken Maryland
* Chicken Schnitzel
* Chicken Fillets
* Lamb Cutlets
* BBQ Chops

FREE HOME DELIVERY

WANTED

Bluestones, no quantity too small
paying $1.60 each. Ph. 796 2302 B.H.

NOTICE

SOCIETY FOR GROWING
AUSTRLAIN PLANTS

The next meeting is on March
8th. 8 pm. The speaker will
be Hazel Blaclerey and expert
on growing Hakeas. For fur-
ther information contact Jim
Drysdale on 707 2647.

CONGRATULATIONS

To Mark Steiner on his 21st
birthday on 19th February.

To Ann and Con Boon Officer
on their 40th Wedding Anni-
versary and hope you enjoy
your celebrations with all your
family.

To Iris and Arthur Ewert on
your 56th Wedding Anniver-
sary. A great achievement.

To Julie & Lawrence Hunt, a
daughter Emily born 19th Jan.

To Glenn and Jane Doming of
Beaconsfield on the arrival of
their new son Samuel James
DorningBorn on 27/1/94.

WELCOME
Welcome to Beaconsfield
Robyn and Matthew Thomas .
After a couple of years of
"Sunday driving" looking at
areas to live have recently
moved into Kenilworth Ave.

Welcome to Hudson Street.
Nick and Alexandra.

Sally. Andrew and Kelly Swift
to Beaconsfield.

BEST WISHES
The Committee of the
Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation wish George and Joan
Armitage well with their cur-
rent ailments and take this
opportunity to thank them for
their help and support in pro-
ducing past editions of the
Banner.

STOP PRESS
DON'T KILL
OUR ELMS

Is your English or Golden
Elm being killed. The deadly
Elm Leaf Beetle is now in
Beaconsfield. eg. Wood and
Goff St. If we don't act NOW
we will lose our elms forever.

Symptoms - The beetles eat
the leaves creating a "shot
hole" appearance. After their
eggs hatch ( happening now)
the caterpillars eat the leaves
bare, down to the skeleton.

Treatment - Spray the tree
trunks with Carbryl and wrap
sello-tape (wide) around the
trunk, sticky side out about 1
metre from the ground. Kits
can be obtained from City of
Berwick Depot in Vesper Drive
and see your local nursery-
man for a pamphlet.

City of Berwick have reported
that in the last few weeks
enquiries relating to elm leaf
beetles have increased. Re-
member almost all of the Elms
of Europe have already died -
don't let it happen here.

Like to advertise in
Beacy*s own paper
"THE BANNER"

Fill in the form and leave it at
the Post Office.
Name of Advertiser....

Phone Number
Address to which account is
to be sent...

Message..

Rates for advertising:
1/4 page in a single issue $25.
1/2 page in a single issue $48.
Full page in a single issue $80.

All above rates 20% discount if
paid in advance.

Beacy's Notice Board $10 per
issue
Market Place $1 per line per
issue.

L . _


